
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
           Bridport on Monday 3 March 2008 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms R.C. Kayes (in the Chair)


Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman

C.M. Ray
J.D. Hunt


Mrs M.J. Ray





P.J. Lathey


Ms S.J. Williams






M.P. Parsons

C.D. Wild
PUBLIC FORUM


With reference to applications nos. A1/13-15 on this agenda, Penny Collyer spoke in support of Sladers Yard to remain as an arts gallery, as she considered this to be an asset to the community. She also supported the proposed external renovation. However, she did not support the proposed conversion of part of the building to office accommodation or the proposed internal alterations.

 87.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies for absence.
88.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 4 February 2008 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

89.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Ms S.J. Williams declared a personal and prejudicial interest in applications A1/1-A1/3 George Hotel as she was employed by the applicant. Councillor Williams left the room when these applications and recommendations were considered.

Councillor Ms S.J. Williams declared a personal and prejudicial interest in applications A1/5-A1/6 92-96 South Street, as she lived in a neighbouring property. Councillor Williams left the room when these applications and recommendations were considered.

90.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Councillor Ms S.J. Williams, having declared a personal and prejudicial interest, left the room during the consideration of, and whilst recommendations were agreed on, applications A1/1-A1/3 George Hotel and applications A1/5-A1/6 92-96 South Street.

RESOLVED: that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule A1 be forwarded to the District Council Planning Officer. 
91.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      Members considered the information report from the Town Clerk, listing the decisions received relating to planning applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL.1870. 

It was reported that the following applications had also been withdrawn:

· Land at Rax Lane, rear of 31 East Street - erect 2 bed-sit flats

· Royal Oak, 17 West Street - reinstate shop front


RESOLVED: that the report be noted. 

           92.
COMMUNICATIONS

The Town Clerk reported that:
(a)
EDF had notified the Town Council of an upgrade to lighting in Burton Road, to 
commence at the end of March. 


The Town Clerk was asked to ensure that holes were not left behind, where lights were removed, as had happened in another scheme.

(b)
Members were reminded of the Planning Training, to be held on 12 March at 7pm in Mountfield.


(c)
It was reported that the Town Council had received notice of a certificate of 
lawfulness application for 7A Crock Lane. This was an adjoining parish council 
notification. 


Whilst the Committee was not being asked for comments, and it was not in the parish, it was understood that this property had been occupied for some time.

The meeting closed at 7.55 p.m.


The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 7 April 2008
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